
ARCHIBALD LAKE ASSOCIATION ANNUAL MEETING: June 25th, 2022 

St Mary’s of the Lakes Church, 15232 Cty Rd F - Lakewood: 9:00 social; 9:30 meeting 

 

1. Welcome/Call to Order    Karla Doyle  

 

 

 

2. 2022 Budget Report – Vote for Approval  Bill Ciske 

Larry moved to accept the budget report 

Pam 2nd 

Motion approved 

 

  

 

3. Eurasian Water Milfoil Treatment Update  Ken Schwebke/Karla Doyle 

The changes we made to the EWM treatment this spring were based on some not so successful 

results in 2021. The hypothesis that was made based on 2021 results were as follows:  

1) The application rate of the herbicide may not have been quite right for the areas we were 

treating.  

2) The curtains may have shifted due to wind speed leaving gaps where the herbicide may have 

leaked out during the treatment period.  

3) There may have been some new species of EWM that is not treated by the herbicide we were 

using.  

This year we changed herbicide treatment levels and added a new variety to address these 

possibilities.  

1) We tried the curtain method again in an area on the north side of the lake. I am confident that 

we used accurate acreage/volume calculations and also assisted with deployment of the curtain 

through buoy deployment – both factors that ensured we would have the proper dosing. Perhaps 

you folks have continued to improve at your ability to deploy a “tight” curtain, but I think the 

attention to accurate dosing parameters was the most important factor in the successful results.  

 

 



2) We used a new herbicide called ProcellaCOR in a non - curtain area on the west bay by Stumpf’s 

and Peters. We are initially pleased how ProcellaCOR impacted EWM not only in the application 

area, but throughout this bay. The extremely dense EWM colonies and deeper water in this area 

make successful treatment challenging.  

 

4. Board Elections – Karla Doyle, Tim McGuire and Larry Schmechel are up for re-election.  

We will also take nominations from the floor. 

Kay moved that Karla, Tim and Larry get re-elected to serve another 2 year term 

Betsy 2nd 

Motion approved 

 

 

5. New Business 

 

Handicap accessible dock at the boat landing: 

For many years, Association members have expressed the need for a dock at our boat landing. It 

is very difficult to get boats in and out of our landing because you have to physically get in and 

out of the water. People with limited mobility need to get help from others, which leaves them at 

the mercy of time schedules and ability. This year at our annual meeting, it was voted on and 

approved by the Association to install a dock that is handicap accessible at the boat landing. 

 

Larry moved to go forward with installing a handicap dock at the boat landing 

Ray 2nd 

Motion Approved; 26 – Yes, 6 - No 

 

6. Motion to Adjourn 

 

 


